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Dear Students,

Building works and room changes

As you know, there is a lot of building work going on around the school. We have finished

fitting solar panels to the roofs, and are now preparing the classrooms for eventually having

air conditioning. This means that we will have to close some classrooms each week and

move you elsewhere. The following rooms are closed next week and you will move to the

below temporary classrooms, changes will appear on your timetable in Satchel:

● M205 to go to H002
● M206 to go to H111
● M214 to go to H112

When your form tutor reads this letter to you, they will make sure you know where the new

rooms are and how to get to them. We have reopened the small corridor from St Nicks to

the Hive, to help you move towards classrooms in the Hive.

Toilets

This is a gentle reminder that if you are found in a toilet cubicle with more than one person,

you will be given an internal exclusion and your parents contacted. It is not appropriate to

gather as large groups in the toilet, and it prevents other students from using the toilet

when they genuinely need it.

Field

We will keep the field open to you as long as we can, but please stay inside the coned area,

and do not go to the right hand side of the field, beyond the long jump area. It takes too

long to return to lessons from that far away and you cannot hear the bell at the end of break

and lunch. When it is raining we can stay off the field and use the tennis courts for ball

games.
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Uniform

As the weather becomes more autumnal many of you will start to wear coats to school. You

are allowed to wear outside coats as you move around the school. However, you are not

allowed to wear any outside coats in lessons or in assembly. Aa a reminder you must wear

your tie, jumper or blazer with your outside coat only being worn over the top. Your outside

coat can not be a substitute for your blazer or jumper. You are not allowed to wear any

other item of clothing in place of the school uniform, if you do, items will be confiscated.

St Nicks Stairwell

This area of the school gets very busy, particularly towards the bottom of the stairwell

nearest to the car park. We have made the decision to make the doors from St Nicks to this

stairwell no entry from the corridor side on all 3 floors. This will mean that when you leave

your lessons in a St Nicks classroom, you need to move in the direction of the Woods

building to travel to your next lesson. This may take 30 seconds longer, but the overcrowding

in the stairwell at the moment is dangerous so we have to try and improve this.

Litter

We have noticed an increase in the amount of litter around the school site. This

is really disappointing as it not only creates an unpleasant environment for us to

all work in but also creates unnecessary work for out site staff who have to clear

it up. Can you all please ensure you are using the litter bins to put your rubbish

in. These are located around the site and in every classroom. There is no excuse

to drop litter or leave it on a table.

Yours Sincerely

Mr Kidd and Ms Appleby


